Dunlap Music Boosters Meeting

Minutes for November 4, 2014

Attendance: Officers present included: President Sheri Byrne and Vice President Linda Smith. Directors present were Jen Reece, Jill Potts, Jason Shea, and Robin Hunt. Others in attendance included: Theresa Schindler, Jill Harris, Lisa Lewis, Leah Crosman, Michelle Unser, Karen DeHeer, Suzanne and Lee Fosburgr, Dianne Klumpe, Nathan Ruby, Frandy Raso, Teri Boedecker, and Charles Webber.

Call to Order: The regular monthly meeting was called to order by President Sheri Byrne at 7:04 pm in the DHS Town Center.

Secretary's Report: The meeting minutes from October were presented and a change to the minutes was noted. The amount approved by the Music Boosters for the Band's end of the year ice cream celebration was not \$350.00 but instead \$500.00. There were no other questions. Michelle Unser motioned to approve the minutes and the motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Krista Hoerr provided the latest financial statements:

Beginning Balance	\$ 27,591.11
Receipts	41,758.00
Expenses	(33,194.50)
Ending Balance 11/4/14	\$ 36,154.61

Michelle Unser motioned that we approve the financial statements and the motion passed.

Committee Reports:

End of Season Marching Band Celebration: The party went well. Thank you Boosters!

Fundraising: Music decal orders are due next Friday, 11/14. The order form is on the website.

Marching Band DVD Fundraiser: Orders for the DVD are due next Friday, 11/14.

IMEA Jazz Festival: The total profit from the concessions was \$683.41 so Jason Shea said that we will not host the jazz festival next year. It is too much work for so little profit to our club.

Holiday Greens: Sandy DeSalvio said that the greens order will be submitted on Monday 11/10. She is not sure when they will be delivered, but may possibly be the first Tuesday in December (12/2). She will have Michelle Unser send out an email to notify everyone when the greens will be available.

Lisa Lewis asked if we could do other fundraisers, ie. Restaurants, candy bar sales, etc. Some possibilities were discussed.

Old/New Business:

Jazz Band Festival: We still need someone to run the concessions in February for this event.

Theresa Schindler asked about doing a used equipment sale of band items. Jill and Jason thought this would be a good idea in March to help 5th grade students who want to participate in band. Theresa volunteered to chair it. We will revisit this idea in January or February.

Directors' Reports:

<u>Jen Reece (Choir):</u> The Madrigals worked the concessions, 50/50, and VIP parking lot at a football game and made \$1,127. The person who won the 50/50 has given the money back to us.....maybe the money will be used towards the piano?

Madrigal tickets go on sale next Monday, 11/10/14. The tickets are to be returned by 11/24.

<u>Jill Potts and Jason Shea (Band):</u> Auditions for the concert band are going on now. There is a concert on December 9th. The final competition for the marching band this season was at SIU and the band won Grand Champions along with Best Overall Percussion and Best Overall Drum Major awards.

Robin Hunt (Theatre): The musical "South Pacific" has been cast with 57 students in the cast and 40 in the crew. We need lots of parents to support the musical and there will be a parent meeting on 11/17 at 7:00 pm. We need military props for the show.

Dunlap was not selected to host the contest play. Nathan Ruby will handle the trailer for the contest play.

DHS has been accepted to have an International Thespian Society. 16 students qualified to be members and there will be an induction on April 21, 2015. This is a big deal!!

The next Music Boosters meeting will be held on December 2 at 7:00 pm.Our meeting was adjourned by President Sheri Byrne at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dianne Gootee